

Whipton Barton Federation

Hill Lane- Exeter - Devon - EX1 3JP
Tel: 01392 467556 (Inf)
Tel: 01392 466072 (Jun)
admin@whiptonbarton.org
Executive Headteacher – Gary Read
Head of Junior School – James Norman
Head of Infant School – Gemma Wills
Assistant Head – Amy Hardinge

Wednesday, March 29, 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

As many of you will know, Ofsted inspected the Infant and Nursery School yesterday. The school was previously judged to be 'good' in March 2013, so the inspection that took place yesterday was a Section 8 Inspection led by one of Her Majesty's Inspectors (HMI) and was designed to inspect whether the school remains 'good.' In some cases, if an inspector believes that standards in a school may have declined or improved from good, they will tell senior leaders and convert the inspection into a full inspection and return to school the following day in order to gather further evidence. However, the inspector has not returned to the Infant and Nursery School today and staff and school leaders are pleased with the outcome of the inspection. The inspector will now begin the process of writing her report and will then send a letter to the school informing us of the outcome. We will of course share this with you as soon as we can although it is likely that this will be after the Easter break.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the children, staff and parents for their hard work and support both yesterday and in the lead up to this inspection.

Yours sincerely

Gary Read Executive Head G. Wille

Gemma Wills Head of Infants and Nursery

